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(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR ENVIRONMENT

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR ENVIRONMENT

ON 5th November 2007

TITLE: IMPROVEMENTS – ST MARY’S PARK, WALKDEN
RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That the following quotation be accepted:

£ 73,793 - received from Urban Vision with regard to the construction of a multi-use games area 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: (available for public inspection)

Detailed plans/drawings of the improvements

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

Low 

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:

2006-7 Approved Capital Programme (S106 commuted sum from planning refs: 04/49631/FUL and 03/45684/FUL)

COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:Provided by: Pauline Lewis -  the council has agreed to exclusively purchase its requirement for 
Landscape and  Streetlighting Works from Urban Vision. Urban Vision is to be offered the work on the basis of first refusal

2.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:Provided by: Gary Morris – Confirmation has been received from Urban Vision that an outstanding balance of £35,400 in relation to the S106 commuted sum associated with planning ref: 04/49631/FUL is now due. An invoice has been issued. The remaining capital (£48,544) has been received. 
3.
ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS Provided by: n/a

PROPERTY (if applicable): n/a

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable): n/a

CONTACT OFFICER:
Alan Rowley. Tel: 909 6500 

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) 

Walkden North
KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 
Budget Monitoring

Community Strategy

Cultural Strategy

Environmental Strategy

Equalities

Health

Planning Strategy

Procurement Policies

Regeneration

DETAILS:

Further to the receipt of a commuted sums of £ 73,512, via the Section 106 agreement associated with planning ref: 04/49631/FUL and the remaining balance of - £13,144 from planning ref: 03/45684/FUL the City Council has approved a budget for the construction of a multi-use games area at St Mary’s Park, Walkden.

This project is to develop a derelict tennis court into a multi-use games area for the local neighbourhood. The proposed improvements have been agreed with the Little Hulton and Walkden Political Executive, the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee and the Neighbourhood Management Team. They received Planning Consent on the 10th September 2007. 

The proposals are to 

· Construct a steel, multi-use games area 30x15m 

· Replace the existing chainlink boundary fencing with a high quality paladin fencing 

· Install a new access path and gates

· Repair the existing bitmac including the laying of a new surface 

· Paint and permanently mark the playing surface  for football and basketball

Upon completion the MUGA will provide a much needed facility suitable for older children. This will help to relieve the pressure on the recently completed play area at St Mary’s Park whilst providing a base/venue for Sports Development to work with the local children during school holidays.
In accordance with Paragraph 20.1(b) of Section 7, Part 4 of Contractual Standing Orders and Rethinking Construction (the approved method of procuring construction works) the Council has received quotations to a total of £ 73,793 from Urban Vision with regard to the undertaking of the works. The maintenance of the MUGA will be achieved within the existing revenue budget that exists for the maintenance of hard courts within St Mary’s Park. 
